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SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ MEETING MINUTES

April 10, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Aronowitz at 7:00 PM

Mr. Aronowitz announced that the meeting was being held in accordance
with the Open Public meetings Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting
was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier News
and The Home New Tribune.

ROLL CALL- Present

Mr. Eric Aronowitz, Mr. Robert Bengivenga, Ms. Stephanie Bonanno, Ms.
Nina Rohrer (arrived at 7:05) Ms. Pat Massey, Ms. Sue Goulet, Christine
Faustini and Mr. Gary Jones

Staff and Guests: Library Director, Linda Hansen, Ken Morgan, Cheryl
Keraga, Stephanie Bartfalvi, Frank Lemos, Kay Denton, Mia Clementi,
Millie Condon, Charlene Varry, Libby Barsky and Pat Gustafson.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Moved by Ms. Stephanie Bonanno and seconded by Mr. Gary Jones, the -
minutes of the last meeting, March 13, 2012, where approved. Motion
passed unanimously.
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Vouchers where reviewed and signed by Mr. Aronowitz, prior to the board
session. Mr. Aronowitz, signed all checks except #9742, all other checks
where in order and Mr. Jones indicated he reviewed and signed them also,
including check # 9742. Vouchers totaled $126,396.17. Ms. Stephanie
Bononno questioned check #9755 and Ms. Linda Hansen explained the
check to the board. A motion was made by Ms. Pat Massey to pay vouchers
#9739 thru #9777 excluding #9742 in the amount of $125,760.11. Motion
was seconded by Mr. Gary Jones. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made to pay check # 9742 in the amount of $636.06 to
Danielle Aronowitz. Roll call was taken and motion passed unanimously.
Mr. Aronowitz present, not voting.

EXPENSE REPORTS

Monthly Expense Report: A motion was made by Mr. Gary Jones and
seconded by Ms. Stephanie Bonanno to accept the monthly expense report
Motion was passed unanimously.

Cash Receipt Report- Motion was made by Ms. Pat Massey and seconded
by Mr. Gary Jones to accept the cash receipt report. Motion passed
unanimously.

Statistical Report — A motion was made by Ms. Stephanie Bonanno and
seconded by Ms. Nina Rohrer to accept the statistical report. This motion
was unanimously accepted.

REPRESENTATIVES FROM UNITY BANK

Ms. Maria Hamilton, and Mr. John Kauchak, Chief Operating Officer, from
Unity Bank made a presentation for various options for the NJ Cash
Management Account. Mr. Eric Aronowitz said library would be in touch
with them to submit a sealed bid for the funds at a later time.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT :

3 staff members went to 2 different library conventions. Also, would like to
send 3 more staff members to conferences in the coming months.

Also Trustee Institute will be holding the annual meeting on Sat. 6/2/12.
Any trustee interested in going let Ms. Hansen knows.

Movie night has been very successful and spoke to Art Walter about putting
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electrician to come in and split lights so that some lights can stay on to read
or use computers, while others are watching the movie. Electrician should
cost around $250.

Discussed starting adult classes in May.

We continue to be busy with children’s programs. Also starting to prepare
for the summer reading program and will be looking for 2 interns to help
out.

Friends of the Library will be meeting on the first Thursday of every month;
next meeting is May 3, 2012 at 7 PM.

Schedule meeting with personnel committee for evaluations.

Ms. Hansen will contact 2 more banks to do presentation to board.

Mayor Anesh presented a proclamation for National Library Week.

Motion was made by Ms. Nina Rohrer and seconded by Ms. Pat Massey to
accept the Director’s report. Motion passed unanimously.

FIANCE REPORTS

Finance and Budget: Nina Rohrer

March 2012 — Beginning and Ending Balance

Operating Account Mar. 1 $279,734.25
Mar. 31 $287,741.12
Plant Fund (Capital Reserve Fund)
Mar. 1 $87,978.28
Mar. 31 $89,410.36
Frances Greany Trust Fund (Children’s Program & Services)
Mar. 1 $384,213.71
Mar. 31 $384,371.64
NJ Cash Management Account (Capital Reserve Fund)
Feb. 1 $2,089,360.55
Feb. 29 $2,089,433.05

Motion was made by Mr. Robert Bengivenga and seconded by Ms. Christine
Faustini to accept the Finance Report. Motion passed unanimously.

Policy Report — nothing to report
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Buildings & Grounds — Mr. Robert Bengivenga -still working on check
valve

Friends of the Library — nothing to report
Long Range Planning — nothing to report
Mayor’s Report — Nothing to report

Liaison to the School Report —nothing to report

President’s Report —

At the last Council Meeting, Board member Eleanor Haines submitted her
resignation effective April 1¥. Ms. Christine Faustini also submitted her
resignation as the Mayor’s representative effective April 15", and hopefully
that will lead to a long term position of Trustee on the Board. Mr.
Aronowitz asked Ms. Faustini to ask the Mayor Anesh, if the boro engineer
looked at the property lines for future expansion and has a report for the
Board.

OLD BUSINESS - NONE

PUBLIC COMMMENT-

Stephanie Bartfalvi asked why we never salute the flag at the beginning of
our meeting like other organizations. Mr. Aronowitz said that starting with
May meeting we will salute the Flag and thanks Ms. Bartfalvi for her
comment.

Motion was made by Ms. Christine Faustini and seconded by Mr. Gary
Jones that we close the public portion of the meeting. Motion passed
unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

First order of new business is the audit report, which each Trustee received.
Motion was made by Mr. Gary Jones and seconded by Ms. Pat Massey to
approve the audit report. Motion passed unanimously.
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Motion was made by Ms. Nina Rohrer and seconded by Ms. Pat Massey to
permit Mr. Ken Morgan to attend the NJLA conference. Motion passed
unanimously.

Motion was made by Mr. Robert Bengivenga and seconded by Ms.
Stephanie Bonanno to permit Ms. Linda Hansen to attend the NJLA
conference. Motion passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Ms. Nina Rohrer and seconded by Mr. Gary Jones to
permit Chris Grippo to attend the Book Expo. Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Mr. Robert Bengivenga and seconded by Ms. Nina
Rohrer to authorize Ms. Linda Hansen to get the proposals for speakers,
amps and electrical work for the main room of the library. Motion passed
unanimously.

TRUSTEES REMARKS

Ms. Sue Goulet — nothing to report

Ms. Stephanie Bonanno — nothing to report

Mr. Robert Bengivenga — Happy Easter & Passover to all

Ms.Christine Faustini — glad to hear movie night is successful

Ms. Nina Rohrer — welcome Linda, great report good job

Gary Jones- Welcome to Linda, made it thru your first meeting- happy
holiday to all

Ms. Pat Massey- April is School Library Month — hopes everyone had a
good holiday. Would like to work with Linda on ebook collection.

Mr. Eric Aronowitz thanked Linda for this meeting, everything went
smoothly, report was wonderful and it sounds, as Nina said, you have some
tremendous i1deas to expand our clientele, programs and services. The first
few weeks you have been director shows we made the right decision in
naming you the new library director.

Mr. Robert Bengivenga mentioned earlier too Ms. Sunnie Randolph that he
would like to go to the Trustee Institute. Ms. Sue Goulet asked if lot of .
walking. Mr. Aronowitz said it was a very good conference and goes
towards the 7 hours of training need. Anyone else interested in going are to
see Ms. Linda Hansen. The State Library pays for the first trustee and the
Library pays for all other Trustees that will be attending.
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Motion was made by Mr. Robert Bengivenga and seconded by Mr. Gary
Jones to adjourn the meeting at 7:47 PM. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Gustafson
Recording Secretary




